
The Chemours Company FC, LLC        
22828 NC Hwy 87 W 
Fayetteville, NC 28306-7332 

December 30, 2018 

Linda Culpepper 
Interim Director, Division of Water Resources 
1611 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-1611 
linda.culpepper@ncdenr.gov 

Re: Proposed Consent Order Paragraph 11(b) Sampling Plan 

Dear Ms. Culpepper,  

Paragraph 11(b) of the proposed Consent Order states that “By December 31, 
2018, Chemours shall submit a sampling plan to DWR for approval.” Although the 
proposed Consent Order has not yet been entered by the Court, Chemours is continuing 
to proceed on the schedule set forth in the proposed Consent Order with respect to these 
requirements. We are also providing notice as set forth in the proposed Consent Order. 

A sampling plan pursuant to Paragraph 11(b) is enclosed for DWR’s approval. 
The sampling plan includes “proposed locations for sampling to carry out the initial 
characterization of all PFAS described in [proposed Consent Order Paragraph 11(c)].” 

Please let me know if you have any questions.   We will await further action with 
respect to the sampling plan until we receive DWR’s approval.   
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Sincerely, 

Brian D. Long 
Plant Manager 
Chemours – Fayetteville Works 

Cc: 
William F. Lane, General Counsel 
Francisco Benzoni, Special Deputy Attorney General 
Sheila Holman, Assistant Secretary for the Environment  
Michael Abraczinskas, Director, NCDAQ 
Michael Scott, Director, NCDWM 
Linda Culpepper, Interim Director, NCDWR 
David C. Shelton, Senior Vice President, General Counsel, Chemours  
John F. Savarese, Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz 
Kemp Burdette, Cape Fear Riverkeeper 
Geoff Gisler, Counsel For Cape Fear River Watch 


